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STAFF REPORT
SUBJECT:

AN ORDINANCE making a supplemental appropriation of $345,451 to internal support; $1,046,822 to OIRM- telecommunications to rebate equipment replacement charges collected primarily in 2007; disappropriating $1,046,822 from the capital improvement project fund; and amending the 2009 Budget Ordinance, Ordinance 16312, Sections 38, 117 and 125, as amended. 
SUMMARY:


In response to a proviso requirement, Proposed Ordinance 2009-0099 disapproriates the funding from the voicemail replacement project that is not needed for this project since the project costs were substantially less than initial estimates. The ordinance will then allow the Telecom operating fund to further rebate the appropriate amount to each contributing agency based on the amount contributed.
BACKGROUND:

During the 2009 budget, the Council identified remaining funds in the voicemail replacement project that were no longer needed. In order to ensure those funds were rebated to the departments which had contributed to the voicemail replacement project, the Council adopted the following budget proviso. 
 “…Of this appropriation, no more than $814,187 shall be expended for the voicemail replacement project (CIP Project number 378201).  The executive shall transmit to the council by February 1, 2009 a proposed ordinance to reallocate $1,046,822 to each appropriation unit that contributed to the project fund….”

ANALYSIS:

This ordinance is consistent with the 2009 budget proviso. It disappropriates $1,046,822 from the voicemail replacement project, returning it to the Telecom operating fund as the collector for the equipment replacement reserve.  The ordinance will then allow the Telecom operating fund to further rebate the appropriate amount to each contributing agency based on the equipment replacement surcharge that was collected in 2007.  The result of executing this ordinance will be $389,139 returned to the General Fund and $657,684 to non-General Funds and external agencies.  Departments receiving rebates include: Public Health - $136,964, Transit - $142,275, Wastewater Treatment - $68,094, Roads - $45,915, and Water and Land - $44,867.    

REASONABLENESS: 

This ordinance appears reasonable. 
INVITED:


Greg Shiring, Budget Analyst, Office of Management and Budget
ATTACHMENTS:
Proposed Ordinance 2009-0099
Transmittal letter dated January 30, 2009
Attachment A
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